In buildings required by Code to be fully sprinklered, the Georgia State Fire Marshal’s Office requires automatic fire sprinkler protection to be provided below all drive-thru type canopies per NFPA 13 (1996), Section 4-13.7.1 as automobiles, vans, etc., are subject to driving and/or occasionally standing/parking under the canopy, which introduces combustibles below it. If piping in this areas is subject to freezing temperatures and can not be reliably maintained at or above 40(F as required by NFPA 13 (1996), Section 4-14.4.1.1, then a dry pipe type (or anti-freeze type if less than 40 gallon capacity) system is required.
